Selectmen met with Lloyd Henderson, J. Cronin, attorney for Mr. Vaynes, and George Cole Road agent at 7:00pm to view the Vaynes property. Lloyd will contact Pandelena Construction Co. to see what they will do to repair the damage to the property due to the construction of the sewer.

Selectmen present, Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John J. Jones and Katherine M. Ring.

George Cole, road agent spoke to the selectmen about the road improvement to Gregg Lake Road. Due to the heavy rains, he has held off starting since what he can do at this time would be undone due to the rain shifting the gravel and therefore causing more expense to the George has checked and he will be able to use TRA money for part of the repair work. Selectmen felt that the repair to the road should be done by Memorial Day or at the end of the summer season since the road will be well traveled during the summer season. George will speak to State Road man tomorrow about the plans to change the road at Aiken St. The Tennys are supplying the land, Smitty wais to supply the fill and the road crew is to do the work. This was approved last year, and the State had agreed to the plan. Buttercup Lane was worked on this week and the road crew went around town looking and correction problems with signs. They will be working on Reed Carr and Miltmore this week. They have been grading the dirt roads and trying to get them opened. When George gets the State road man in town, he wants him to look at the Gregg Lake Road and also Water St.

Brian Brown was in to give his report to the selectmen. Rough week! Some break ins and questionable people moving into the Town. Mr McLaughlan brought in a bill for the cost of the solar put into his home. Les explained that the solar exemption would reflect the % valuation.

Mr. Dewey Letellier asked why he was not granted a veterans' exemption. It was explained that his inventory had NONE as resident and his property card shows the property as seasonal. No improvement having been made on his inventories as he change his property from seasonal to all year. (Having put in heat, septic and water). He was granted the exemption but his property will be re-assessed this year. Selectmen all agreed that the personel policy has been adopted. Building permits were turned down for R. Edmunds, due to being too close to the road. Will have to go to the BOA, R Reinstein septic system was approved for four bedrooms and the extra bedrooms will overload. She will have to get approval from water pollution and control, Kathleen Downing, use change will have to also go to the BOA.

Ms Polinger called and a State abatement form is to be mailed. Her property will be assessed this year due to a boat shed not having been completed last year.

Mr. Russ Cuddihy spoke to the selectmen about the extention of time to pay his tax bill. He has a prospective buyer but does not think he will have the money in hand by Thursday. Since he should have paid the tax bill no later than the last of April, no further extention

will be granted by the tax collector. There is also a question on his selling a part of the land when there is no approved sub-division.

Mr. Pleasants spoke to the selectmen about the members for the Conservation Committee. He will contact and ask if the memoers will accept the nominations for the coming year.

Selectmen went over the property transfers in question and made the corrections.

V. Grant is to be assessed the same for the second trailor on her land until an assessment can be made.

Secretary left at 12:05 . ugh!

ems